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The Population Estimates Comparison Project was set up in  December 2012 to investigate the differences  between population estimates in Scotland calculated by NRS (the Census and the Mid-Year-Estimates) and estimates derived from administrative data sources, such as the CHI, NHSCR, Local Authority (LA) data, etc. 

A review and comparison of existing datasets by NRS (National Records of Scotland) was carried out as part of phase 1 of the project. It concluded in December 2013 that the MYEs (Mid Year Estimates) were the most accurate available measure of the population. 
Phase 2 of the project was then set up to continue to investigate the differences in population estimates between different data sources across Scotland, with a view to understanding these differences. This extended the work carried out in phase 1 and formed part of a work stream within the wider Beyond 2011 programme. 

The Beyond 2011 programme then closed following the announcement on 27 March 2014 that National Records of Scotland (NRS)  intended to focus on planning for a census in 2021 which would be primarily online, while offering alternative modes of completion where necessary. NRS would also aim to make best use of technology and administrative data in its design, building on the online approach used successfully in the 2011 Census.

As the Population Estimates Comparison project has achieved its objectives and has confirmed that the NRS mid-year estimates are the best intercensal population estimates available,  the project will now formally close. Any ongoing work will be taken forward  either as part of the 2021 Census Transformation Programme or by a subgroup of the members who continue to meet as part of a working group seeking to continuously improve the quality of population estimates and understand the administrative services which could contribute to them.
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